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21 March 2022 

Dear Sir/Madam 

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 
Request ID: FOI404477737 

Thank you for your request for information relating to Criteria required for removal of Double Yellow
Lines.

You have requested the following information:

Please could you advise what criteria is required to remove double yellow lines from public
road before a local church and community centre building.

Any request for the removal of double yellow lines is reviewed on a case-by-case basis, which
takes into account road safety and the effect on the movement of traffic should the restriction be
removed. 

If it is determined that it is possible to remove or amend any waiting restriction, a legal process has
to be undertaken to revoke/amend the Traffic Regulation Order (TRO) relating to the waiting
restriction. This process includes a 21-day objection period; any objections are considered by the
Cabinet Member for City Services resulting in a decision with regards on how to proceed. This
could be to install/amend/remove the restriction as advertised. No change is made nor is an
alternative restriction proposed, as this may require the TRO process to be undertaken again.

The supply of information in response to a FOI request does not confer an automatic right to re-
use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and
non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can
also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please
contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose. 



For information, we publish a variety of information such as:  FOI/EIR Disclosure Log,  Publication
Scheme,  Facts about Coventry and Open Data that you may find of useful if you are looking for
information in the future. 

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response.
Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to
your original request – email:  infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner,
who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane,
Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email  icocasework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully 
  
Information Governance 


